Lovell Planning Board Meeting
December 7, 2022

Members Present: Chairman Heinrich Wurm, Jane Lansing, Diane Caracciolo, Kevin McDonald, Eugene Jordan, David Durrenberger and Andrew Brosnan.

Also present: Bill Paulman, Liz Bender, Mark Lopez, C.E.O. Alan Broyer, Peter Hines, Eric Niems, Attn Gordon Smith, several others, via zoom Paul Denis, Gelsen Riecken.

Meeting is called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Wurm.
Minutes: The minutes from 11/2/22, with a motion by Ms. Caracciolo and the minutes from 11/16, with a motion by Ms. Lansing are both accepted with a unanimous vote.

C.U. Applications:
Library application:
Mr. Niems speaks to the project and answers questions from the Board. The project can move forward with a motion by Chairman Wurm and a unanimous vote by the Board to do so.
1. As presented by Heinrich, advisor(s) he contacted, appropriately directed, and the PB accepted as “Accessory Use is best Conditional application fit for this project, i.e., not an Automotive Service Station, as titled on the application. This project was approved as an Accessory Use” – Add this to minutes
1. Heinrich, Alan; Since there was no re-submittal of Application, and it was dynamically switched to Accessory Use during the PB meeting, and voted upon in the PB meeting; Has the application now been updated to Accessory Use, so that it is filed correctly, for any future reference?
1. We would not want future references to this recorded Application and Approval to assume an Automotive Service Station was approved at the library property.

Bridgton Investment Project:
Attn Mr. Smith speaks to the project and asks if anyone should recuse themselves. Mr. Lopez asks the minutes to reflect that Mr. Durrenberger had asked to purchase the property the project will be located on. Discussion about the project takes place and questions are raised regarding the completion of the application. The tenant is not known at this time and the elevation of the building is not in the application. The Board would like an elevation plan, a scale site plan, and an approval from the Chief of the Fire Department. These will be provided in the near future. With a motion by Chairman Wurm, the Board votes 4 to 1 that the application is not complete.

Ordinances:
The 10 amendments to the Ordinances are discussed. Chairman Wurm addresses each amendment and all 10 are approved by the Board to go forward to the Select-board. Ms. Bender speaks passionately about number 8, the communications amendment and will address this with the Select board personally.
The next Planning Board meeting will take place on 1/4/23 at 6:30 pm and may include a public hearing.
Meeting is adjourned at 9:26 pm.

Respectfully submitted Kevin McDonald.

